
3/13: 
 
Our coronavirus response situation is rapidly developing. We have just learned that St. Francis de Sales 
Seminarians are being sent home for the next two week period. Therefore, we are suspending classes on 
campus for the upcoming week. Professors will email assignments  to their students to complete until 
they can arrange to do courses on-line via Populi. We envisage this taking place until Easter Break. Class 
objectives will be adjusted so that we can attempt to finish the semester on 1 May as planned. 
  
In-house seminarians are strongly encouraged to stay here at Sacred Heart during this time and to avoid 
travel or going out (especially across state lines) in order to practice “social distancing” (self-
quarantining) and possibly not being exposed to the virus. The liturgical schedule will continue as far as 
possible. The President’s Council will meet on Monday morning to assess the situation further and 
develop strategies in order for us all to stay healthy and to finish the semester as best as we can. As 
things develop you will be updated. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation, 
Fr. Raúl  
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